
 

  This is my first contribu-
tion to the newsletter as 
BHSP President.  I join the 
new directors -- David  
Mason, Todd Boyd, and 
Brian Swain – and Vice-
President Darlene Ormond 
in acknowledging the work 
of retiring officers and  
directors -- Ruth Dorkin,  
Gerald Morris, Becky  
Tuten, Gary Hollis, William 
Asa Waters, and Dale  

Benson --  and the foundation they provide for begin-
ning our work. 
 

I expect you will read exciting news about develop-
ments with BHSP in reports from the Building and 
Fundraising Committee Chairs.  The respective tasks 
are delegated by the board to these committees 
which have unique abilities, interests and infor-
mation about their work.  They can certainly tell their 
story better than I. 
 

The role of the board and officers is to coordinate the 
actions of the committees and provide resources and 
support for them to get their jobs done.  For the past 
year, the focus of that coordination has been the 
 auditorium project. 
 

With two of the three wings having been reused to 
serve as a library and exhibit hall, we have focused 
efforts on the remaining wing to be reused as an au-
ditorium and multiple use meeting space.  For the 
past year we have seen potential for  this process  to 
be greatly advanced by a grant from the State of 
North Carolina for that purpose.  A grant has been 
included in some form in both the budget proposal 
from the governor and in the budget appropriation 
bill passed by the legislature.  We believe the admin-
istration and legislators have been convinced of the 
merit of our project, but --like all other appropria-
tions in that bill --  authorization is subject to the 

 political process.  We recently learned that the NC 
Senate adjourned without enacting the budget appro-
priation bill of which the auditorium grant was a part.   
Whether it is a part of a future budget or  some other 
less comprehensive legislation, we remain optimistic 
about this grant. 
 

As examples of the coordination provided by the 
board: 
 Our grants committee has engaged legislators 

and provided guidance to our directors and 
other supporters for doing so as well. 

 Our building committee has adjusted priori-
ties to provide plans and budgets to support 
our case and to hold on expenditures that 
might satisfy requirements for matching 
funds for the State of NC grant or any other 
grant with that condition.  

 The Finance and Bylaws committees are  
        adjusting procedures to ensure we are in  
        compliance with the terms and conditions of  
        any major grant. 
 We anticipate a significant need for Fundrais-

ing and donations to satisfy match require-
ments if the  

         appropriation ultimately becomes law.  
 We also coordinate efforts and welcome reso-

lutions of support from  cooperating entities 
such as the  Historic Bath Foundation, Town of 
Bath, and Beaufort County government. 
 

This is a project that obviously requires widely varied 
skills and interests from a diverse group of volun-
teers and cooperators.  It also requires coordination 
of those efforts.  None of this would have happened 
or will happen without dues, donations and patron-
age from our members and supporters.  We thank all 
those involved for getting us where we are and for 
the potential to complete the project. 
 

Mike Godley 
President 
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PIRATE’S REVENGE 

Pirate Hall is available to rent. Bridal showers, baby showers, 
class reunions, wedding rehearsal dinners or receptions and the 
list go on. The area has a maximum capacity of 75. Please 
 contact Ruth Dorkin for reservations and to answer any  
questions you have.  
Email: rdorkin@yahoo.com or call/text 252-945-1735. 

mailto:rdorkin@yahoo.com
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Fundraising 
Claudia Alligood 

 

      This year is rapidly coming to an end, but not before 
fundraising for BHSP has been very successful. The oyster 
roast and raffle in February were two great beginnings for 
the year as was reported in the previous newsletter. Then 
came spring and summer, and fundraising was a non-stop 
process. 
     In May we held a gigantic yard sale. It is amazing that 
each year we seem to collect more and more merchandise 
for the sale. Thanks to many very generous people in our 
community. Following the yard sale, we participated in 
Bath Fest with a bake sale. How could that help being  
successful with all the great cooks in our area? Again, the 
ladies around us were very generous in sharing their  
baking expertise for our cause.  
     On June 1 BHSP hosted the 5k Walk/Run. Many area 
businesses helped to sponsor the event. When June 8  
arrived, the summer market went into full swing. From 
June 8 thru August 31, we had the farmers’ market every 
Saturday. The town of Bath allowed us to use the Old BHS 
gym, which was a great venue. We were able to invite more 
vendors to share the market, and we had large crowds  
every week. We were able to find new sources for fresh 
produce, and, of course, Petals and Produce helped us with 
the majority of our stock. You know, we have some pretty 
great people around here! 
     Currently we are taking a breath from a very busy spring 
and summer and are making plans for the oyster roast on 
February 29. Jerry and Karen Waters have generously  
donated to us a 2014 Hobie Cat Getaway, which will be  
raffled, with the drawing to take place at the Oyster Roast. 
     Life in the fundraising business is never dull. Please feel 
free to join us for any of our events. Most of the events we 
hosted in 2019 will also be repeated in 2020. Come see us!  

5K Pirate Run Walk 
June 1, 2019 

 

 

 

 
 

L to R: Tilden Berriman-3rd, 
Holden Newman-2nd , 

 Chito Guerrero 1st  

 

L-R: Jenny Modlin 3rd,  
Caroline Boyd 2nd,  

Channing Mitchell 1st 
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Maryanne Adam         Lula Daw                   David Lewis                     John Whichard 
Emily Albera                 Ruth Dorkin             Elna Lewis                        Nancy Windley 
Claudia Alligood          Claude Dupree        Thomas Little                   Sylvia Winfrey 
Gilbert Alligood           Sandra Dupree        Theresa Lowry                 Dale Woolard 
Sandra C Alligood       James Edwards        David Mason              Jeannie Woolard 
Carolyn Ambrose        Seth Effron                Sandra McCann              Terry K Woolard 
Faye Ambrose              Betty Elliott              Sarah Miller                     Rachel Young 
Fenner Ambrose          Hilma Elliott             Muriel Moore                  Richard Young 
Dona Apple                   Myron Elliott            Dolores Morgan 
James Barnhill              Brenda Everett        Barbara Morris               
Sylvia Barnhill               James Everett          Gerald Morris 
Gene Baynor                 Patsy Everett            Barbara Oliver 
Linda Betham               Alma Evett                 Darlene Ormond 
James Bond                   Elizabeth Fell            Harold Ormond 
George Bowen              F Michael Godley    Nelda Ormond 
Dal Boyd                         Barbara Grant          Thomas Peele  
Robin Boyd                    Bernard Grant          Carol Persche  
Todd Boyd                     Betsy Gray                 Ruth Peterson 
Sarah Brachlert             Betty Gurganus        Carolyn Ricks 
Marti Buchanan            Kent Gurganus         Gene Roberts 
John Burgess                  Ellen Hardin              Jennifer Schaffer 
Sarah Burgess                Margaret Harris       Geraldine Scott 
Ricky Carawan               Jess Hawkins            Nancy Sevila 
James Caton                   Ellen Heck                 Robert Sevila 
Brenda Carpenter         Joy Henderson         Sharon Singleton 
Bubs Carson                   Billy Hill                      Polly Strickland 
Celestia Carson              Nancy Hill                  George Sullivan 
Virginia Carson              LeAnna Holmes         Linda Sullivan 
Jack Chesson                  Beverly Holt              Brian Swain 
Julia Chesson                  John Holt                   Bill Tankard 
Joanne T Childs              Josie Hookway         Keith Tankard 
Linda Cordon                  Eugene Huguelet     Robert Tankard 
Faye Corey                      Joyce Huguelet         Yvonne Tankard 
Janet Courson                Gina Hull                    John Taylor 
Anna Cox                         Robert Hull                Sam Taylor 
Bobbie Cox                      Larry Jarvis                Dannelle Tharrington 
James Cox                        David Johnston        Robin Tharrington 
Kerry Cox                         Gillian Jones              Karen Thomas 
Wayne Cox                      Thomas Keith           Nancy Thomas 
Mary Crabtree                Janice Kemp              Frank Waters 

 

Kenneth Ray Bowen 
Rhunell Boyd 
CM Cartwright 
Judith Edwards 
Garden Classics 
Elaine Harrison 
Sandra Harrison 
GD Ross, III 
Becky Tuten 
Rudy Waters 
Alice Wingate 

 

Clifton Cutler 
Mona Cutler 
Jerry Waters 
June B Wallace 

Donations 
Sandra C Alligood                               
Fenner Ambrose                                     
James Barnhill 
Gene Baynor 

James O Bond 
George Bowen 
Celestia Carson 
Virginia Carson 
Jack Chesson 
Joan Chrismon 
Mary Crabtree 
Carter Deaton 
Claude Dupree 
James Edwards 

Ellen Heck 
Nancy & Billy Hill 
Pamela Hodges 
Josie Hookway 

Eugene & Joyce Huguelet 
Larry Jarvis 
Thomas Keith 
Gerald Klas 
Rita Lee 

Jenny Mastin 
Laura McNair 
Sarah Miller 
Muriel Moore 

Dolores Morgan 
Piston Ring & Machine 

Gail Plunkett 
Mary J Raab 
Gene Roberts 

Daphne Robinson 
Show Place Homes 
Sharon Singleton 

Earl & Lois Tetterton 
Karen Thomas  
Nancy Thomas 

Waters Construction 
Frank Waters 

Franklin Watson 
Patti West 

George Whitley  
Theresa Wilson 
Melody Woolard 

MEMBERSHIP: April 1, 2019 ~ October 31, 2019 

Nelda Ormond, Membership Chair and her assistant,  
Starlon Credle have resigned after many years of  
faithful service. BHSP thanks you both for all your 
time and energy spent keeping the membership  
information in top shape. Ruth Dorkin is now  
serving as the chairman and June Lee is assisting her.   

SWASHBUCKLER--$25-$74.99 

MAROON/
WHITE PIRATE  
$75-$149.99 

BUCCANEER 
$150~$299.99 



BHSP Membership Form 
  

 

Name(s)_________________________ 
 
Address_________________________ 
 
City_________State_____Zip________ 
 
Telephone______________________ 
 
Email___________________________ 
 
Alumni     BHS Class of ________ 
 

 

Membership  ~ June 1 to May 31) 
(Non-tax deductible)            $25.00 
———————————————————— 

Donation/s  
(Tax deductible contribution) 

 

 Swashbuckler                $25—$74.99 
 Maroon/White Pirate     $75- $149.99 
 Buccaneer         $150- $299.99 
 Crossbones        $300 -$499.99 
 Blackbeard        $500 -$999.99 
 Friends of T.A. & Molly Brooks    
                                         $1000– UP 
 
 Windows Restoration Program     
         $250.00 
 
 

In Honor of____________________ 
            

______________________________ 
 

In Memory of __________________ 
  

______________________________ 
 

 
Total Amount Enclosed________ 
 

Date Submitted:________________ 
 

 

Please make your check payable to 
BHSP and mail to: BHSP 

 P.O. Box 149 
Bath, NC 27808    

Online at: 
www.bhspreservation.org 

 
 
 

Honor Of 
Bath High School Class of 1958 

Harriette W. Kirk 
 

Memory of Larry Alligood 
John Burgess 

 

Memory of Verma W Baynor 
Nancy V. Windley 

 

Memory of Jack & Jean  
Bishop 

Maude Bishop 
 

Memory of Don Carrow 
Bath High School Class of 1958 

 
 

Memory of Melba Tuten  
Edwards 

Sandra C Alligood 
Joanne T Childs 
Class of 1965 
Linda Davis 

Nancy & Aaron Douglas 
Judith Edwards 

John Holt 
David Jones 

Edward Jones 
Dolores Morgan 
James Roberts 

George & Linda Sullivan 
Pamela Swanner 

Becky Tuten 
Susan & Terry Tuten 

 
 

Memory of Chris Godley 
Thelma B. Godley 

 

Memory of Dicie S. Respess 
Harriett Ross 

 

Memory of Thad Tankard 
Peggy Davis 

Nancy V. Windley 
Margaret Ann & Donnie Woolard 

 

Memory of Jimmy Taylor 
Class of 1963 

 

Memory of Ray Tuten 
Robert Sevila 

 

Memory of Jack L Wallace 
Class of 1984 
Linda Cordon 
Robert Sevila 

Nancy V. Windley 
Jean Winstead 

Donnie & Margaret Ann Woolard 
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April 1, 2019 ~ October 31, 2019  Memorial Gifts 
Memorial Gifts 

All of you folks that shop Amazon need to sign up for Amazon Smile. You can 
shop and make money for BHSP. Check out smile.amazon.com to get your 
questions answered and to sign up. A portion of your purchase price will be 
donated to our organization at no cost to you. Spread the word to family and 
friends! 



Front row left to right: Claudia Alligood, June Lee, Janet Courson, Nancy Thomas, Brian Swain 
Back row let to right: Celestia Carson, Ricky Carawan, LeAnna Holmes, Ruth Dorkin, Mike Godley, Darlene  
Ormond,  Todd Boyd, David Mason 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have a new President and Vice President and three new 
board members.  

Mike Godley served on the original board of BHSP as 
Treasurer from the inception in 2005 until 2011. He was 
one of three original founders of the organization. He is 
now serving as President. He graduated from BHS in 1975 
and then attended NC State where he earned BS and MS 
degrees in Crop Science and Pest Management.  
 

Darlene Ormond is Vice President. She graduated from 
Bath High School in 1969 and then attended Wayne  
Community College receiving a degree in Dental Hygiene in 
1971.  She graduated from ECU in 1998 with a BS in  
Sociology. She has a son and daughter that live with their 
spouses and two grandchildren in Greenville.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

                                                          
                                                                                       

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Left to Right: Todd Boyd, Brian Swain, David Mason 
 

Todd Boyd graduated from Bath High School in 1988.  
Following high school he entered the family business, 3B 
Farms owned by his father, brother, and himself. He is  
married to Amanda Cox Boyd and they have two children.  
Daughter Meredith is a student at NC State and son Dawson 
is a senior at Northside High School.  
 

David Mason is a 1976 graduate of BHS. After high school 
he attended Roanoke Bible College now Midatlantic   
University. After graduation he entered the ministry and 
has served Scranton Christian Church for 27 years. He is 
also employed by the NC Ferry System on the Bayview to 
Aurora Ferry, Married to Deidra Mann Mason they have 
two children and three grandchildren.  
 

Brian Swain graduated with the class of 1983 at BHS. After 
graduation he attended ECU and graduated with a degree 
in education with emphasis on health and physical educa-
tion. He returned to Bath Elementary to teach and coach 
and eventually became assistant principal and later  
principal. He married Leigh Cox Swain and they had  
daughter, Brianna. Following retirement he works with 
Cutler Landscaping.  
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2020 Board Meetings Calendar 
 

Board meetings held in Pirate Hall in Bath High School 
Building @ 7:00 p.m. except for Tuesday June 2nd the 
board meeting will be at 6:00 p.m. Annual membership 
meeting is June 2nd @ 7:00 p.m. in the Bath Christian 
Church Fellowship Building. Mark your calendar now 
for this once a year event.  

2019-20 Board of Directors 

2019-2022 New Board Members 

Board Meetings Schedule 
 

Tuesday January 7 
Tuesday February 4 

Tuesday March 3 
Tuesday April 7 
Tuesday May 5 
Tuesday June 2 



Pirate’s  

Revenge 
P.O. Box 149 

Bath, NC 27808 
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Editorial Staff 
 

Editor 
Joanne Childs 

 

Copy Editor 
Nell Godley 

 
 

Photo Credits 
Ruth Dorkin 
Mike Godley 
Seth Effron  

Yvonne S. Waters 

     Pirate’s Revenge  is a bi-annual newsletter developed by Bath High School  
Preservation members to provide pertinent information on the progress of our 
 organization in preserving our heritage at the BHS building. To submit articles or 
receive future issues, please send an e-mail to Joanne Childs at jtchilds@me.com 
and include “Pirate’s Revenge” in the subject line and also view  us on facebook 
and our website www.BHSpreservation.org .   
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If you have any questions or concerns 
 regarding the content of this newsletter  or 
to change any email addresses, please send 
them to Joanne Childs at jtchilds@me.com 
or call/text her at (252) 347-6479.  

2019-20 Board of Directors 
 

President: F Michael Godley 
Vice President: Darlene Ormond 

Secretary: Claudia Alligood 
Assistant Secretary: Celestia Carson 

Treasurer: June Lee 
Past President: Ruth Dorkin 

 

Term Expiring 2020 
Ricky Caraway 
Janet Courson 

 

Term Expiring 2021 
LeAnna Holmes 

F Michael Godley 
Nancy Thomas 

Term Expiring 2022 
Todd Boyd 

David Mason 
Brian Swain 

Building Committee Overview 
 

     Ricky Carawan, Building Committee Chair reports that  
awnings are to be placed over exterior doors. This will help to 
preserve the doors. Plans are for this to be completed in the 
 near future.  
     Rooms above the library will be a focus in the future for  
renovation. Work is in progress on the stairwell outside the  
library where there is   access to the second floor.  
     Drawings have been obtained for the auditorium renovation 
with hopes of grants to offset the cost. This will be a major 
project.  
     Continued general maintenance is an ongoing process of the 
building. Ricky does a great job of keeping on top of all aspects of 
maintenance and helping to keep the Board abreast of  
Interactions with contractors involved with projects concerning 
the building.  

mailto:jtchilds@me.com

